
Abbe Springs Ranches HOA Board of Directors

Qu arterly Meeti ng Mi n utes
11/17/2010

The teleconference meeting of the Abbe Springs Ranches Board of Directors (BOD) was called to order
at 7:06 pm MST by President Marshall Adams. Also present were Vice Presidents Gwen McNatt and
Michelle Vallentine, Treasurer Kat Brown, and Secretary Nancy Crowley.

Secretary Report:

Another email was sent to all of the members with the latest Abbe news and the web site updates.

Treasurer's Report:

. The main changes between the statements reviewed at the last Board meeting are the
payment of a legal bill and two road bills.

. lncome Statement and Balance Sheet

The board reviewed the income statement and balance sheet. A motion to accept the financial report as
presented was made and seconded and approved unanimously.

. Outstanding Dues

Abbe has been receiving periodic payments from one of the owners in arrears. Two mailings were
returned because of incorrect addresses. The treasurer will try and get new addresses. The treasurer
will send a notice at the end of the year to those still at arrears with the new finance charges and the
invoices for the new vear.

To-Do List:

Bookkeepinq outsourcinq. Nothing new to report.

Communication to the Members. The secretary has sent out one email pointing people to new
information on the web site.

Donations. This was completed at the last meeting so this is closed.

Forest Road 123. The President will try and set up a meeting with the Socorro County manager during
the next trip.

Auqustin Plains. There was a meeting last week in Socorro to discuss the schedule of events. The HOA
was represented in the meeting by Bruce Frederick.

Voting Procedures. This issue is closed.

Old Business:

Bankruptcv Update on lots 89 and 90. No further information.



Land purchase records on file with HOA. Over the collection of past due assessment fees, a lot
owner challenged what documents that were signed when the lot was purchased. The President
and Treasurer have been trying to get copies of the original documents but they have been
destroyed by the developer. Other sources of the documents are being investigated.

2010 Road Maintenance. The location of some fences is making it difficult to keep some
culverts clean. lt may be necessary to move or remove fences in order to maintain the culverts.
There has been a lot of rain lately. There are some issues with a culvert in section 17 that are
being addressed. There were also emergency repairs done in section 17. The President is
looking for long term solutions to problem areas.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM MST.

DATED: Auq 18, 2010 Minutes presented by:

Approved by Gwen McNatt and Michelle Vallentine, Vice Presidents, Kat Brown, Treasurer via
e-mail

Marshall Adams. President


